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Once again it is time to introduce yet another "Journal' and it
rather struck me that since this is the fifth version it could be
deemed, tenuously, to be a "Celebration Issue". 1 do hope so0
besides..... Ican't wait another 5 or 20 years! The cover is
obviously the best way to draw attention to this fact, but how? To
have "Celebration Issue'' stamped at an angle across the cover seemed
the most obvious, but just a bit unsubtle. I decided to stretch the
budget, ever so slightly, by picking out the lettering in a separate.
colour. -1 feel that it is an improvement, what do you think? Most
c¢lub magazines have at least two colours on their covers, and it's a
shame that we haven't got the finances to do it on a regular basis.
I'm afraid that it is going to be a boring old black for the next
four issues. Whilst still on thé subject of the cover, most people
felt that the glossy card of Journal No. 3 kept a lot cleaner than
the matt ones, so 1 have returned to this.

1 must now, express my ''thanks" to those of you who have contributed
towards this journal with various articles etc. T know just how
difficult it is facing a blank piece of paper and just thinking of an
opening statement is creatively stretching no matter what the subject
matter is. After last years problems, Beverly and John Wallis

rushed out to buy a type writer for the sole purpose of producing

the journal, with the result that Beverly has typed the vast

majority of it. Thankyou very much for an excellent job Beverly.

I must also use this space to thank Maureen Dixon who has re-typeset
the committee page at a moments notice.

On a sad note, lan Cave who has just had his T.S. beautifully restored
by "New Weld'" of Chertsey, hag had to have a heart by-pass operation
which he is now recovering from. I'm sure that everyone will join
me in wishing lan a speedy recovery and our thanks must go to him
for all his help in the production of our indoor exhibition displays.

The name "New Weld" is bound to crop up more and more in the future,
not just because they have handled no less than six Borgwards in the
last few months but for their willingness to do restoration work,
accident damage and general welding to an extremely high standard.
They have just done a phenomenal restoration job on John and Beverly's
'59" Coupe "'PO" and with John's help have easily produced the best
condition Borgward in the country.



Day 2, back to the NEC early and by this time David Stride and his brother
Toby had also arrived and we were all able to put the finishing touches to
our stand and then 10 o'clock came and "we were on", the doors opened and
the public f[locked in,

Reaction of the public was varied from total mistification to the knowing
glance saying "I remember those when they were new". Many who had a close
look at the vehicles were surprised at their size in relation to the
diminuative 1500 cc engine and the internal space that was offerred for
the passengers.  For my part, I took the opportunity of wondering around
as the Club's self styled PR man; Lalking to other Club Exhibitors and
found them to be a very friendly and enthusiastic gathering of people,
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